Governor’s Cabinet on Nonprofit Health and Human Services
Meeting Minutes 

June 1, 2012
10:00 a.m.

Legislative Office Building
Hearing Room 1-B

Hartford, CT

Members Present: Co-Chair Peter DeBiasi, Co-Chair Alyssa Goduti, DOC Commissioner Leo Arnone, CSSD Executive Director William Carbone, DCF Commissioner Joette Katz, Roberta Cook, Yvette H. Bello, OPM EFO Robert Dakers, Marcie Dimenstein, Patrick J. Johnson Jr., Daniel J. O’Connell, Maureen Price-Boreland, Nancy Roberts 
Member Representatives Present: Deputy Commissioner Joe Drexler (representing DDS Commissioner Terrence Macy), ​​​Ajit Gopalakrishnan (representing SDE Commissioner Stefan Pryor) 

Members Absent: DMHAS Commissioner Patricia Rehmer, DDS Commissioner Terrence Macy, State Representative Michelle Cook, DSS Commissioner Roderick Bremby, Deborah Chernoff, DPH Commissioner Jewell Mullen, SDE Commissioner Stefan Pryor, Anne L. Ruwet Theresa Santoro
I. Welcome and Comments
Co-Chair Goduti called the meeting to order at 10:05 a.m. and announced that CT-N was filming the meeting.  Ms. Goduti stated that June 15 will be Susan Simmat’s (OPM) last Cabinet meeting as she will be retiring at the end of June.  
II. Approval of Minutes
Patrick Johnson made a motion (2nd: Nancy Roberts) to approve the minutes from the May 18, 2012 meeting of the Cabinet.  Voice vote—motion passed.
III. Work Groups Presentations
Common Cross Agency Population Results Work Group
Co-Chair Carbone began by recognizing the members of the work group and thanking them for their hard work, specifically acknowledging Bennet Pudlin (Charter Oak Group), Susan Keane (Appropriations Committee), and Brian Hill (CSSD).  He reviewed the group’s changes and summarized their process to date.  The process they undertook included the following:
1. They received 30 health and human services results statements and divided them into five (5) domains, with one Population Result statement for each.
2.  Adopted the CT Kids Report Card as the sixth recommended results statement to incorporate and highlight the positive work that has been accomplished by the legislature’s children’s RBA report card working group.  
3. Each domain received a series of headline and secondary indicators.  Co-Chair Carbone emphasized that the secondary indicators are not necessarily less important than the headline indicators, but that the group was limited by the number of headline indicators that they could choose.  
DISCUSSION / MEMBER QUESTIONS

Cabinet members asked the following questions about the work group report and offered additional areas for consideration during future meetings:
P. 6:  DCF Commissioner Katz suggested that the group look at student debt rates since that is a national issue gaining significant attention.    

P. 6, Headline Indicator 3:  Deputy Commissioner Drexler suggested that the work group look at existing data that is already collected by the Office of Protection and Advocacy regarding cases of abuse and neglect.  

P. 7, Headline Indicator 3:  Co-Chair DeBiasi asked whether this includes all households or just eligible households?  
P. 7, Headline Indicator 4:  Co-Chair Goduti asked for clarification regarding the “30% and 50%” statement.  The work group Co-Chairs responded that the statement included both numbers since they each have statistical significance.  

P. 7: Patrick Johnson asked where homelessness fits into the results statement that “all CT residents are economically secure.”  He specifically asked about undocumented individuals and suggested that they be included in the work group’s analysis/discussion.  

P.8, Headline Indicator 3:  Co-Chair Goduti suggested that the work group look at youth/adults who report substance abuse problems in addition to mental health concerns.  She suggested that DMHAS’ data be used.  Co-Chair DeBiasi also recommended a technical change so that this indicator would read:  

 “Percent of youth/adults who report mental health as not being good (i.e. stress, depression, and problems with emotions) during the past 30 days.” 
P.8, Headline Indicator 3:  Patrick Johnson also suggested that gambling addiction be considered as an addition to this indicator.  

P. 8, Secondary Indictor 4:  Commissioner Katz asked why the work group only included binge drinking in this statement, and suggested that they consider including data on abuse of prescription medications as well as use of cholesterol/heart medications.  

P. 9, Headline Indicator 3:  Commissioner Katz suggested that the work group also examine state data on teenage pregnancy and its effects on school graduation rates.  
P. 9, Headline Indicator 4:  Marcie Dimenstein suggested that the work group also examine state data on vocational support opportunities for people with disabilities since the high unemployment rate for individuals with disabilities impacts the total percentage of 16-24 year olds who are employed, in school, or in the military.  

P. 9:Bob Dakers asked where in this results statement does the achievement gap fit?  The      work group will explore this further.
p.9: Alyssa Goduti asked a question about the note “All indicators are intended to be disaggregated by race and ethnicity.”  She thought this should be repeated across all statements.  Joe Drexler suggested adding aggregation by disability.  Agit Gopalakrishnan suggested that working group include aggregation based on appropriate category and data available. 

ACTION
After the thorough review of the work group report, Dan O’Connell made a motion (2nd: Marcie Dimenstein) to accept the Working Group’s recommendations including the addition of the CT Kids Report Card as the sixth results statement, and with the technical change noted above.
Other Working Group Updates

· RFP Procurement
Ms. Goduti stated that the RFP work group plans to meet on June 8th and make a final report to the Cabinet on June 15th.  

· Rate-Setting
Co-Chair Patrick Johnson provided a Working Group progress report.  The progress report will be posted on the OPM website and is included as an addendum to these minutes.  The rate setting work group plans to meet on June 6th and June 14th and report its recommendations to the Cabinet on June 15th.  

IV. Future Meetings 

June 15th - Rate Setting report and recommendations


Follow up report from RFP/Procurement work group


Follow up report from Common Cross Agency Population Results wok group
The next meeting will be held at the Legislative Office Building, Hearing Room 1B from 10am to noon.
Peter DeBiasi suggested that a Doodle poll be set up for a meeting date in August of either 8/10 or 8/24. 
 
V. Adjournment  
The meeting was adjourned at 11:30 am on a motion by Patrick Johnson (2nd: Marcie Dimenstein).  
GOVERNOR’S CABINET ON NON-PROFIT HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES

Rate Methodologies Work Group Report for June 1, 2012 Cabinet Meeting
Members: Scott McWilliams (co-chair), Patrick Johnson (co-chair), Barry Simon, Barbara Lanza, Marcie Dimenstein, Chris La  Vigne, Deborah Chernoff, Joel Ide, Cindy Butterfield, Joseph Drexler, Glenn Connan, Judy Dowd.

Progress Report:

The workgroup met last on May 29, 2012 and has two remaining meetings scheduled on June 6th and June 14th.

We continue to review and analyze data from two major sources, the Urban Institute 990 data base and independent audits submitted to OPM.  Of the 101 agency random sample utilized in 2011 for the Commission report only 86 appear to remain in contract with the state. We are now researching what happened to the 15 that did not submit audits last year. Among the 86 remaining there was slight improvement in the defensive interval and the savings ratio from the previous year while the operating reserve declined and the debt ratio increased.  When we align this with data from the Urban Institute it demonstrates the financial fragility of the non-profit sector.  Urban Institute data shows CT as the 7th worse state in the nation when it comes to state contracts covering full cost of contracted services. In addition, 73% of non-profit agencies in CT with budgets of $1 Million or more are in deficit compared with 40% nationally. We consider this a very serious matter.
Analysis of the HUSKY data was delayed due to the crises at DSS caused by the systems failure in their electronic records system last week.

Much time was spent at our last meeting reviewing and refining 14 recommendations resulting from concerns expressed by non-profit agencies through their trade associations. Principal among the draft recommendations is: The state must develop a long term funding plan to increase grant amounts and fee for service rates. In fiscal years with flat funding, a calculation will be completed to project the reduction in present value for each program and a commensurate service reduction plan will be submitted by the contractor to the state agency for approval.   These recommendations will continue to be refined at our next meeting along with residual recommendations from the 2010 Commission and modifications to cost standards recommended in 2006 by the CT Non Profit Human Service Cabinet. 

In addition we will make recommendations for some improvement in standardizing rate setting methodologies and cost determination where possible. 

Our next meeting is June 6, 2012.       
